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‘All known, all cared for, all contributing’.

Issue 87






23rd February 2018
Dear Parents/Carers
Welcome back to the second half of the Spring term. I hope you all had a very enjoyable half term break. 

As you know our priority this year throughout the school has been reading. I would like to thank all who voted for us in the Tesco Bags of Help scheme. We came second with a prize of £2000. We hope to use some of this to develop class reading areas and add to our reading scheme. 

I am also delighted to let you know that our Friends of School have funded a new Library system here at the school. As well as building on our existing service, it will allow the children to research authors, add book reviews, form book clubs and find other books that suit their reading ages and stamina. To begin with we are rolling this out to Year 5 and Year 6 but it won’t be long before the whole school is involved so please look out for further information.
A reminder that the Library is open after school on Mondays and Thursdays. Younger siblings are also welcome so please come along.
Heartsmart

We are always looking at opportunities to further the children’s understanding of our school motto ‘All known, all cared for, all contributing’. Over the coming weeks we will be building upon the visit from Boris the robot by exploring the Heartsmart High Five in more detail. If you have any questions please ask.
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Kids Club
The next dates for Kids club with Rev James are:
14th March
For more details please ask in the office.
Spring Sports Dates

	Thur 1st March
	Tag Rugby
	Y5/6
	Hornsea Primary School

	Tues 13th March
	Netball
	Y5/6
	Leven Sports Hall

	Wed 21st March
	Cross Country
	Year 1 – 6
	Hornsea Secondary School


Staffing and Students

I am sorry to let you know that Mrs Young has decided to give up her Teaching Assistant post here at our school.  We wish her well for the future and thank her for all that she has done for the school. Miss Webster will take on some of her roles in school, including the ELSA and SEAL work.
Perseverance
Thank you so much for those of you who completed a mosaic following on from our Collective Worship theme on Perseverance. These are displayed in the hall. Please pop in and see them.
Fairtrade Fortnight
Fairtrade fortnight begins on Monday 26th Feb. The children will be completing classroom tasks to further their understanding and Mrs Knapton will also be leading an assembly for us. After discussion with the Fairtrade committee and the School council the children have decided they would like to donate the profit from toast money from the fortnight to this worthy cause. They also particularly enjoyed the pancakes from last year. So on Thur 1st March the children will be able to purchase a pancake and topping instead of toast for £1.00. Please send the money to school on the day. The Fairtrade shop will also be open on a Friday.
World Book Day
The school council have been busy discussing ideas for World Book Day this year. We will be celebrating it in school on Friday 2nd March. They feel that younger children like to dress up for the day yet they understand that older children might only want to wear a clue e.g. a hat for ‘Where’s Wally’ or bring a wand for Harry Potter. So they have decided to leave their options open this year and call it ‘Wear a clue’ for your favourite book. There is no need to send any money for this day. The children will be completing work based on favourite books, as well ‘Dropping everything to read’. Please check out the website to see photos from the day.
100 Million Minutes
To supplement the World Book Day activities we are very excited to announce that we have just signed up for the 100 Million Minutes Reading Challenge 2018 – a national reading initiative from education charity Achievement for All. 
Together with schools, early years settings and community groups up and down the country, children and young people will try to read for a collective 100 million minutes. Why? Up to two in five children in disadvantaged communities across the UK have difficulties with literacy. We know that introducing all children and young people to the habit of reading in everyday life can improve communication skills and brighten future prospects. 
The challenge will kick off on World Book Day (Thursday 1st March 2018) and run until Thursday 29th March. Each week we'll be adding our reading minutes to our overall score, and doing our best to come out on top. We are not participating in the sponsored element this year.
Parents Evening
Parents Evening will be held on Thur 15th March this year from 3.45pm – 7.00pm. Request slips coming home soon.

Sports Relief Day
This year we will be celebrating Sports Relief on Fri 23rd March. The children can come in sporty clothes for a donation. The Sports committee are busy coming up with a range of active activities for the children to take part in.
Athletes visit

The children had a fantastic afternoon with Olympic athlete James Kirton. The whole school were put through their paces and did four different activities to get them sweating. It was a fantastic atmosphere with music blaring and everyone cheering others on. The activities were followed by an inspirational assembly where the children learnt about the journey to becoming an Olympic athlete. [image: image1.jpg]



Volunteers

In our busy school environment with lots and lots to fit in we are always on the lookout for volunteer helpers. At the moment we are looking for helpers with reading and outdoor learning (particularly gardening). If you are interested please let us know in the office. It would really be appreciated.
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BEEFORD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

presents

'Getting ready for

Spring in the Garden'
a talk with slides by
PAUL ROBINSON, the

'LAUGHING
GARDENER'

Thursday, 8" March
7.00 pm
At Beeford Community
Centre

Plants for Sale

Tickets (£5 each, includes refreshments) available
from

Hilary (01262-488598) Gill (01262-488900)

Carol (caralinnes63@yahoo.co.uk)Besfosd CE (VC) School Office

To raise funds for the maintenance of the Community Centre
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Egg Rolling

This year the children will once again take part in an egg rolling competition here at school. We ask that they bring a plain hard-boiled egg in to school on Fri 23rd March. There will be opportunities for children to decorate these in school before the competition. We will also be holding our annual Easter egg hunt in our houses. I wonder who will win this year.
Easter Service

Our Easter service this year to Thur 22nd March at 9.30am. Our service will be led by Rev James and the children and we hope to see you all there.
Decorated Egg Competition

This year we are holding a decorated egg competition in school. Please can your child bring their decorated egg into school on Thur 22nd March for the competition.  The eggs will be judged in school and will be on display at the end of the school day. 
Waste Week
This year we will be learning more about recycling during Waste Week 2018 and relaunching our commitment to recycling here at the school. The East Riding waste and recycling team will be leading an assembly and workshop activities on Thur 8th March. Please find attached some extra information for you.

Diary Dates
	February
	

	Mon 26th
	Fairtrade Fortnight begins

Golf for Key Stage 1

	Wed 28th
	FOBS meeting at 9.00am in school

	March
	

	Thur 1st
	Fairtrade pancake day

100 million minutes starts

	Fri 2nd
	World Book Day

	Mon 5th
	Fairtrade assembly

Golf for Key Stage 1

	Wed 7th
	Year 5 / 6 to York Minster

	Thur 8th
	Recycling Assembly

	Mon 12th 
	Golf for Key Stage 1

	Thur 15th
	Parents Evening 3.45pm – 7.00pm

	Wed 21st
	Easter afternoon

	Thur 22nd
	Easter Service 9.30pm

Easter activities

	Fri 23rd
	Sports Relief Day




	Term Dates

	Spring Term 2018

Training Day       Mon 8th January
Term Begins            Tue 9th January

Half Term               12th – 16th February

Term Ends              Fri 23rd March

Summer Term 2018
Term Begins              Mon 9th April

May Day                    Mon 7th May
Training Day        Fri 25th May
Half Term                 28th May – 1st June

Term Ends                 Fri 20th July
Autumn Term 2018

Training Day         Mon 3rd September
Term Begins         Tue 4th September

Half-term           29th Oct – 2nd Nov
Term ends           Fri 21st  Dec



Community Centre News
As you may know, a Village Yard Sale will be held at Beeford on Easter Monday (2nd April) from 9 am to 1 pm, to raise funds towards the running costs of the Community Centre. The more stalls the merrier!  To have a stall on your garden/drive (£5) or, if preferred, a table at the Community Centre (£8) please contact Carol Innes (01262-488407) by 25th March, to give time to produce maps.
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